CITY HALL

TEL: 833-607-3133 CARCER WAY, ROCKFORD,
EMAIL: j.hill@sanandreas.gov LOS SANTOS, SA
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

FOR IMMEDIATE PUBLIC RELEASE

10 January 2025

Dear Citizens of San Andreas
Re: Assassination Attempt of the 7th January 2024

I address you today with yet another heavy matter but with a resolute heart. As many of you may be aware, an attempt
was made on my life, I suffered two stab wounds, severe burns, and potentially, the removal of my left eye. The
Perpetrator (who shall remain anonymous) has tendered a plea of guilty to the act of attempting to take my life. While
this incident has been deeply distressing, I am glad to say that with the hard work of Corporal Kenji Takei and Senior
Detective Tao Grima, I was able to be taken to hospital to receive emergency treatment and then received a follow-up
consultation with Director Camela Bevington-Woods. It is likely that without the professional and rapid actions of these
people, I would be unable to even pen this letter to you today.

To the citizens of San Andreas, if you know this person, I ask that you forgive them in the same way as I have. Justice has
not only been done, but they have committed themselves to justice through their surrender. Four of the five Pillars of
Justice have been observed in this matter, but now it is for rehabilitation to take place, and I hope that we can all come
together to ensure that this person is supported after their transgressions, I ask that no person takes any act of reprisal
against them, or any affiliate of the Order of the Racoon. Both have made their amends with me and my dearest friend
Vance and I thank them graciously for their dedication to right this wrong and their commitment to do the right thing.

Of course, while this assassination attempt has left me scarred, my resolve and determination remain untarnished - I
will continue to work diligently for the People and will ensure that the mandate which I set out to achieve is met and
then some. I take great pride in being your representative, and being one which many have stated would vote for again
and I sincerely hope that I will meet your expectations.

Thank you for your trust and for standing with me during this difficult time. Let us move forward together, stronger and
more united than ever.

With determination and the utmost gratitude,

J. Tl

James Hill LL.M. LL.B. (Hons)
State Representative
San Andreas Legislature 11" Congress



